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TEHAMA ANTI-DRUG ANTI-GANG MEETING  

 

DATE OF MEETING:  April 10, 2024 

TIME OF MEETING:  1330 Hours  

PLACE OF MEETING:  Tehama County Sheriff’s Office  
        22840 Antelope Blvd  

Red Bluff, CA 96080 
 

MEMBERS:    Robert Duarte (for Greg Ulloa), Tehama County Probation 
Dave Kain, Tehama County Sheriff’s Office 
Matt Rogers, Tehama County District Attorney 
 

Item I 

Matt Rogers called the meeting to order at 1330 hours. 

Item II 

Bill Fleharty and Patricia Phillips presented on behalf of Tehama 211. Bill Fleharty and 
Patricia Phillips updated the board members on the 2023 year of Tehama 211. Tehama 
211 is an informational referral service partnered with United Way. Tehama 211 referred 
more calls than Butte County, Plumas County, and Shasta County. Tehama 211 also 
gives out vouchers and grants to people in the community. The handout with information 
is attached.  

The board members discussed the previous indefinite motion to donate $10,000 a year to 
Tehama 211. Dave Kain made a motion to continue the indefinite vote of $5000 to 
Tehama PAL, $2,000 for the Dave Mobilio Scholarship, and $10,000 to Tehama 211 
yearly. Rob Duarte seconded the vote for Greg Ulloa. The vote was unanimous. The vote 
carried.  

AYES:   3 
NOES: 0 
ABSTENTIONS: 0 
ABSENT: 1 

Item III  

Catherine Mancino and Marlo Meyer presented on behalf of Manton Education Council. 
They discussed the programs successes and milestones since the last time they presented 
and what they have been doing with the money they were donated. They have been able 
to expand aftercare to 5 days a week, create Acorns to Oaks Homeschooling Enrichment 
Program (18 kids signed-up), hire local employees, start a High School Mentoring 
Program, offer Pickleball, Tai Chi & Qi Gong classes, start Seed to Sale Program, etc. 
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Manton has also been able to purchase the campus back by raising funds to start a new 
nonprofit called Manton Parks that holds the title of the 28-acre campus and they are 
turning it into a Community Center. The handout with all the information presented is 
attached.  

The Manton Education Council is requesting $98,000 to meet their deficit and to build 
toward self-sufficiency.  

The board members discussed the program. Dave Kain stated he would have Lt. Andy 
Houghtby contact them about possibly storing some emergency Military Surplus there 
and possibly donate some office furniture to the Community Center when TCSO gets 
new furniture. Rob Duarte to possibly contact Manton Education Council about bringing 
his K9 for a presentation.  

Dave Kain made a motion to donate $25,000 to Manton Education Council to help fund 
the program. Rob Duarte seconded the vote for Greg Ulloa. The vote was unanimous. 
The vote carried.  

AYES:   3 
NOES: 0 
ABSTENTIONS: 0 
ABSENT: 1 

Item IV 

Rick Lara and Jeff Godwin presented on behalf of the City of Red Bluff. Jeff Godwin 
said the Red Bluff River Park is the main concern. Three security surveillance towers are 
being placed in the park for a 3-month trial because of the increasing risk and large 
volumes of graffiti, vandalism and hypodermic needles in the park. There has been 
$20,000 of repairs to the bathrooms for broken windows, doors, paint, etc. from 2022 to 
present. The towers are mobile and can be moved to the problem areas, alerts will go out 
when an issue arises.  The City of Red Bluff donated funds for the 3-month trial and if it 
is successful there will be the possibility of purchasing a tower at that point.  

Rick Lara and Jeff Godwin were asking for consideration to help the City of Red Bluff 
purchase one of the security surveillance towers or help pay to extend the trial if needed. 
If the 3-month trial goes well it would cost $30,000 to purchase a tower or $1799.00 to 
rent for a month. They were also looking to possibly get help with Personal Protective 
Equipment (PPE) for the workers cleaning up the area, paint, etc.  

Dave Kain sais he would have Lt. Andy Houghtby contact Rick and Jeff regarding the 
PPE because he runs the Military Surplus Program and he would probably be able to help 
out with some of their needs in that area.  

The board told Rick and Jeff the City of Red Bluff already designated the money for 3 
security surveillance cameras for a 3-month trial. At the end of the 3-month trial bring an 
update on the program and the ADAG board could possibly vote to help with an 
extension to the trial if needed or possibly help purchase a security surveillance tower. 
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This agenda item is tabled until the end of the 3-month period and the City of Red Bluff 
brings an update back to the ADAG Board.  

Item V 

Dustin Maria presented on behalf of the Tehama County Sheriff’s Office Helicopter 
Program (see the handout attached). Dustin gave a brief overview of the helicopter 
program. The helicopter will used for search and rescue missions, assist in Tehama Major 
Crimes search warrant services/drug enforcement, S.W.A.T. high risk operations, school, 
public and career day events. It will be the most capable law enforcement aircraft North 
of Sacramento, with an onboard system, rescue hoist, cargo hook, etc. The helicopter was  
free to Tehama County and will be funded through grants, asset forfeiture, donations, and 
fund-raising efforts.  It will be put into operation in approximately 4 to 6 weeks.   

Rob Duarte made a motion for Greg Ulloa to donate $20,000 to Tehama County Sheriff’s 
Office Helicopter Program. Matt Rogers seconded the vote. The vote was unanimous. 
The vote carried.  

AYES:   3 
NOES: 0 
ABSTENTIONS: 0 
ABSENT: 1 

Item VI  

The board members discussed the previous indefinite vote to donate $5,000 to Tehama 
PAL for equipment and operating expenses and $2,000 for the Dave Mobilio Scholarship 
yearly and decided to continue with the indefinite vote, the motion above on agenda Item 
II.  

Item VII 

Meeting Adjourned at 1454 hours. 
Minutes prepared by: Karie Simons, TCSO Administrative Secretary III 
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